
October 2019 PTO Meeting 

Meeting began at 7:00 

Attendees: Maggie Foley, Christina Lott, Angela Salabsky, Elizabeth Roda, Deborah Cooper-Gunter, Kim Banzhof, Wendy 

Hancock, John Smith, Jessica Whitley, Narex Chivathanajandla, Laura Stechman, Jenine Nicholas, Stephanie Ruth, Diana 

Hanna 

President’s Report - Maggie Foley: 650 cups of ice cream served at Back to School Social.  Maggie sent a thank you letter 

to Friendly’s on behalf of PTO. 

Treasurer’s Report - Christiana Lott: October expenses include: $7500 for Artist in Residence, $569 for play materials, 

$616 for Kindergarten field trip to Cherry Hill Orchard, $9.45 for box tops mailings.  The board approved the price of 

$800 for First in Math program for Kindergarten class. 

Principal’s Report – Wendy Hancock: Rosemary Wells started her 3 days of residence here by giving assemblies to 

students.  Thank you to the PTO for funding this event that benefits the students in teaching them about being a 

children’s book author and illustrator. 

The PTO also will pay the budgeted amount ($500) for the Good Samaritan Fund to help pay off the balance of students 

breakfast and lunch overdue fees. 

Teacher Rep Report – Kim Banzhof: Thank you to the PTO for funding Rosemary Wells visit to our school.  Also, thank 

you for funding First in Math for the Kindergarten classes. 

Nitrauer Play – Diana Hannah: Peter Pan will be the school play performed on April 3 and 4, 2020.  A flyer will go home 

this week with dates about auditions and parent meeting.   

Fall Fest - Maggie Foley:  There are many slots still available to help with Fall Fest.  Trunk or Treaters are needed as well 

as baked goods and help with set up and clean up. 

Holiday Pottery – Deb Cooper- Gunter: Pottery will be happening the last Saturday in November.  There will be a google 

form for orders this year as opposed to a paper form.  There will be a sign up genius for help for this event. 

Mix It Up Lunch – Maggie Foley: Will be happening in November with a sign up genius going out for help in the coming 

weeks. 

Movie Night – Stephanie Ruth: Dates for the movie Frozen 2 will be December 12 and 17th.  Prices will be the same as 

last year and it will be a first come first serve basis.   

Old Business: NONE 

New Business: NONE 

Meeting adjured at 7:25 PM 

Minutes taken by Maggie Foley 

 


